
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Kia Ora te Whānau! 
 
Last Friday, we were joined by a group of students from Takapuna Grammar School, who came along to run some luncthime 
games for our children.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

27th June 2017    

 

DATES TO REMEMBER SCHOOL ROLL 211 
 

Thursday  29th June Pyjama Day – Fundraiser for our World Vision child Florence.  Gold coin donation. 

Friday 30th June Matariki Hāngi 

Friday 30th June EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text and delivered today. 

Monday 3rd July Sushi orders collected from the office at 9.00am for Tuesday lunchtime delivery 



Hāngi – Friday 30th June 
 
The hāngi is this Friday!  BYO paper/plastic/tin plates 
including Bayswater children! 
 

Thank you very much for all the food and donations that are 
coming in.  Every family is asked to contribute and everyone is 
invited.  At the moment it looks like we need more whole chickens 
or chicken pieces and more potatoes and kumara. 

 
Thursday helpers - meet in the staffroom at 9am.  Bring a peeler and a sharp knife! 
 

Friday helpers  - helping with the fire, loading the pit - from 5.30am 
 

Friday helpers  - open up pit and unload the food - from about 12.30pm. 
  - set up tables, unpack food and serving up - from about 12.00pm.   

 
Happy Eid-ul-Fitr 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish all of our Muslim families a very happy 
Eid.   
 

May every blossom in the garden of life bring your Eid with 
joy and fill your days with the sweet fragrance of happiness. 
Happy Eid Day! 

 
 

 

Peninsula Cross Country Competition 
A large team of our children went to represent the school at the Peninsula Cross Country Competition last Wednesday.  Thank 
you to Amy McDowell-Pakieto for organising the team and to all the parents and whānau who went along to help out and to 
support.  Everybody competing completed the race (a tough course) and three of our children were placed.  Well done to 
Nicholas Johnson, Lily Pinero and Daniel Kilkolly. 
 

 
 
  



Seasonal Share 
Once again, Bridget Swan (Maihi’s Mum) is organising a ‘seasonal share’.  For those of you new to Bayswater, this is an event 
where people can donate winter clothes, blankets etc which their own children have grown out of or no longer need and pick 
up something they do need instead.  It is a bit like a car boot sale but without the sale – no money changes hands! 
 

This winter’s share will take place in the library on Tuesday 4th July from 3pm to 4pm. Come along for a cuppa and a 
rummage!  You never know what you will find! 
 

Here’s a message from Bridget: 
 

In order to make this happen we are looking for clean, unmarked, good quality winter items such as… 

• Children’s, women’s and men’s clothing 

• Shoes/gumboots, slippers (in good condition) 

• Jerseys, jumpers, jackets, rain coats, jeans, trackies, dressing gowns...  

• Spare blankets, duvet inners, flannelette sheets... 

• Winter accessories...scarves, gloves, hats… 

• Heaters in good working order 
 
Note: money is not involved, it is not a fundraiser.  This is strictly a sharing event for Bayswater School families only, 
come along whether you have donated items or not. 

 
Please drop items into the school office where they will be collected daily. If anyone has 
a full length mirror we could borrow for the afternoon please let Bridget know.  All leftover 
items will be donated to charity. 
 

If anyone has a lemon/citrus tree that has an abundance of fruit please feel free to bring 
some so we can share them out. 
 

It would be lovely to have some helping hands so if you would like to be involved please 
contact Bridget Swan on either mobile: 021-055-4261/home: 445-9027 or email: 
bridgey.swan@gmail.com 
 

Lindsay Child / Principal/Tumuaki 

 
 

Recycle your Old Mobile Phone 
 
Send your old mobile phones along to school, so they can be 
recycled.  A box is in the main foyer to collect the phones. 
 
 

Scheme recycling agent Swapkit New Zealand collects and sorts 
the phones into those which can be re-used and those which are 
end-of-life. Reusable phones are sold by tender overseas while 
end–of–life phones are deconstructed, commoditised and their 
components used to create other products. 
 
 

“Sustainable Coastlines is proud to partner with this fantastic 
scheme which provides critical funding for the delivery of the Love 
Your Water programme. Together through this new partnership we 
will reduce waste sent to landfills, save valuable materials and 
energy, and help to look after New Zealand’s waterways, says 
Sustainable Coastlines Co-Founder and CEO, Sam Judd. 
 
 

Supported by the Enviro group 2017 
 
 
 

HappyHappyHappyHappy    BirthdaBirthdaBirthdaBirthday y y y to…to…to…to…  
 

Cameron Allan (7) and Alex Hannam (6)   
We hope you both have loads of fun celebrating your birthday with family and friends. 

  



Congratulations to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Bailey analysing statistical data in Whanau Kokoru and using solo to extend her thinking and deepen 
her understanding of trends. 

 Lily analysing statistical data in Whanau Kokoru and using solo to extend her thinking and deepen 
her understanding of trends. 

Room 2 Rima your thoughtful contributions to discussions about keeping ourselves safe.  Well done on 
discussing some tricky issues  

 Daniel demonstrating hauora and respect towards all members of Whānau Kokoru.  We are delighted 
to have you in our Whānau.  

Room 3 Dhakota sharing your thinking and taking part in group discussions during ‘Keeping ourselves safe’. You 
worked well in a range of groups.  Ka pai Dhakota! 

 Amy persevering with your art to learn new techniques and skills. Fantastic effort, well done Amy! 
Room 4 Brooklyn showing hauora towards her talking buddy by offering gentle encouragement and actively 

listening to her buddys ideas. 
 Penehe being a passionate artist who takes pride in his work. 
Room 5 Macklin demonstrating resilience and personal excellence when stepping up to take on a leadership role 

in ruma rima - tūmeke! 
 Shruthika her thoughtful contributions to class discussions during Keeping Ourselves Safe sessions - he 

whetū koe! 
Room 6 Jack persevering in art to produce a beautiful painting. 
 Pat a conscientious and caring student - helping by being a great role model. 
Room 7&8 Andrew  thank you for being such an enthusiastic and caring part of our Room 7 whānau, we will miss 

you. 
 Malia making progress in reading.  Well done for using the pictures to figure out words you don’t 

know. 
Room 9 Jaden  being a role model in Room 9 by showing respect. 
 Andach showing respect and hauora to visiting teachers in our classroom.  
Room 10 Sam  contributing thoughtful ideas to class discussions 
 Bella  working hard to correct mistakes in her writing and taking pride in her learning. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Sports Notices 
Netball: Bayswater Nebula played Vauxhall and won 5-3!!  Awesome result in wet conditions.  Jayde O'Keeffe was 

player of the day!  

Community Notices 
 

The Flash Bang Science Club Winter Holiday Workshops (7yrs+) 
Workshops are open for bookings in Beach Haven. Bring science to life with fun filled, action packed science and technology 
sessions. This holidays…ELECTRIFYING SCIENCE!! For more information and bookings visit 
www.flashbangscienceclub.co.nz or email admin@flashbangscienceclub.co.nz  
 

North Shore United Football School Holiday Programme - SS Wellington Phoenix Soccer Centre 
Week 1: Monday 10th July - Thursday 13th July.  Venue: Bayswater Park 9:00am -12:00pm. 5-12 year old boys and 
girls.  Cost - $150 - includes free WPSS training T Shirt for first time registrations. http://wpss.org.nz/programme/soccer-
school/ 
  



The Calliope Sea Scout Group - The Ship, King Edward Parade, Devonport 
 

Sea Cubs Wanted 
The Calliope Sea Scout Group is welcoming any new prospective Cubs, aged from 7.5 to 9.5 years.  
Visit www.calliope.org.nz to register online for an introduction to scouting during term 3 and to  
start your adventure as a CUB in term 4. 
 

Cubs meet during term time on Tuesday’s 1730-1900 at ‘The Ship’.  Contact Jeff Reddecliffe 021 254 1515 or turn up on a 
Tuesday evening. 
 

Conscious Kids 
Conscious Kids offers 100% nature based, free play school holiday programmes for kids aged 5 -12, right here at Fort 
Takapuna.  Programmes run 9am - 4pm, allowing children to fully immerse themselves in nature and enjoy adventures with 
new friends, away from screens and schedules.  We provide basic equipment suitable to exploring the outdoors: ropes, 
tarpaulins, bungees, magnifying glasses, and knives (to be used with supervision).  Bookings open now at 
www.consciouskids.co.nz. 
 

HOLIDAY Kids & Teens COOKING Courses @ Soulsprite KITCHEN  
Cooking School (a new Masterchef-like facility) in Devonport village.  Spaces limited, REGISTER TODAY!  
Mystery-box Challenge, French Day, Cook Movie-Grub & watch a movie at The Vic. Great value and fun, fun, fun 
J www.soulsprite.co.nz for a full schedule or Email: kate@soulsprite.co.nz 

 

Devonport's Ngataringa Tennis Club: July Holiday Programme 
Tennis Coaching, games and fun!  Beginners and non-members also welcome. 9am-12:30pm July 17th-20th, four days $120 
or casual $35 per session.  Email admin@tennisplus.co.nz or call Rixt on 021 0305260 to book now!  On rain or shine. 
 

Kids Yoga & Yoga Flow 
Holiday sessions for 5-9yrs - 'Yoga around the Globe' Thurs 13th July, Lake House Arts 
www.lakehousearts.org.nz/  Classes for ages 4 to 13yrs Wednesdays in Devonport, 
Thursdays 5-9yrs in Takapuna.  Exceptional classes!  Info & bookings, trial class 
www.YOGIKIDS.co.nz   

 

Vinyasa Flow and Mums & Bubs Yoga 
Belmont Community Yoga classes are starting again at the Rose Centre! 
 

When:  
General/Vinyasa flow Yoga on Monday evenings 7.30pm-8.45pm  
Mums and Bubs Yoga on Friday mornings 10.30am-11.45am  
 

Where:  
Rose Centre Community Centre and Theatre, 4 School Rd, Belmont 
 

Costs: 
Classes are running for 10 weeks during each school term. Costs are $100 for the term or $15 
for casual/drop in.  For more info please go to Facebook/belmontyoga or contact Julia Mak on 
021 228 3778 

 
  



Hilton Brown Swim School 
Could your child dog paddle to safety if they fell into a pool? If the answer is no book your ONE MONTH FREE swimming 
lessons in July with Hilton Brown Swimming today! 
 
Hilton Brown Swimming are offering FREE beginner lessons are for children who are nervous of the water and not confident 
putting their faces under. Your child must be of primary school age and new to Hilton Brown Swimming. Spaces and times are 
limited and will be booked on a first in first served basis. Book online at www.hiltonbrownswimming.co.nz or call 414 5484.  
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


